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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

Change of Bookkeeper 
 
 

Barueri, September 22, 2023: Clear Sale S.A. (“Company” ou “ClearSale”), a company 

specializing in digital anti-fraud solutions in the most diverse segments and a pioneer 

in mapping digital consumer behavior in Brazil, advises its shareholders and the overall 

market that, as of October 2, 2023, BTG PACTUAL SERVIÇOS FINANCEIROS S/A DTVM 

(“BTG Pactual” or “New Bookkeeper”) will become the depositary financial institution 

of the book-entry shares issued by the Company, replacing  Banco Itau Unibanco S.A. 

(“Banco Itaú”). 

Thus, as of that date, service to holders of shares in custody in the book-entry 

environment (“Book-entry Shareholder”) will be conducted by BTG Pactual through 

the email escrituracao.acao@btgpactual.com.  

 

In order to receive correct services by the New Bookkeeper, the Book-entry 

Shareholder must constantly update their registration data with the New Bookkeeper. 

 

Shareholders with shares in custody at B3 S.A. – Brasil, Bolsa, Balcão will continue to be 

served by their respective securities brokers and/or custody agents, with no 

interruption in the trading of the Company’s shares.  

 

Shareholders with shares in custody in the book-entry environment will be served by 

BTG Pactual and must constantly update their registration data with the New 

Bookkeeper.  

 

Due to the migration process, between September 27, 2023, and September 29, 2023, 

service to shareholders for the following procedures will be suspended: 

 

(i) Position inquiries;  

(ii) Transfer of shares outside the stock exchange; 

(iii) Transfer of custody; 

(iv) Payments for any pending events; 

(v) Registration update; and 

(vi) Registration of encumbrances, among others. 

 

Regarding share transfer orders (custody shift) that have been blocked by Banco Itau 

without the respective deposit having taken place, the said bank will transfer the 

blocks to BTG Pactual, and the said blocks will remain valid until the respective due 

date. 

 

 It is worth mentioning that this change will not imply any change in the rights granted 

to the shares, including dividends and any capital compensation. Likewise, future 

mailto:escrituracao.acao@btgpactual.com


CLASSIFICAÇÃO: DOCUMENTO PÚBLICO 

 
Publicly Held Company 

Corporate Taxpayers’ Id. CNPJ nº 03.802.115/0001-98  
Company Registry (NIRE) 35.3.0037927-6 

 

Renan Shigueo Ikemoto 

Diretor de Relações com Investidores 

ri@clear.sale 

NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

payments will be made in the same checking account previously indicated by the 

Book-entry Shareholder. 

 

The company remains available to answer any questions that may arise by e-mail 

ri@clear.sale 
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